


































Subject COA Contact Us: Saving Hunting Towers 

<tom.bouve@gmail.com> To <alexvamayor@aol.com>, <macdonaldcouncil@msn.com>, 

0412412007 03:42 PM 
<timothylovain@aol.com>, <councilmmgaines@aoI.com>, 
<council@krupicka.com>, <delpepper@aol.com>, 

Time: [Tue Apr 24,2007 15:42:16] IP Address: [65.242.111.254] 

Please respond to 
<tom.bouve@gmail.com~ 

Response requested: [I 

cc 

First Name: 

Last Name: 

Street Address: 

City: 

State: 

Zip: 

Phone: 

Email Address: 

Subject: 

bcc 

Thomas 

Bouve 

1204 s washington st #I 6 

alexandria 

V A 

22314 

703-51 7-5991 

tom .bouve@gmail.com 

Saving Hunting Towers 

Dear Mr. Mayor, Vice-Mayor and Council 
Members: 

I understand that there will be a City Council 
meeting tonight that will address a resolution 
expressing support of preserving affordable 
workforce housing. 

Hunting Towers certainly is the answer for 
affordable workforce housing, and I need not list 
the reasons why. We all know them. 

But I do want to mention the following: 

I have lived at Hunting Towers for some time, and 
before then, took care of my father who lived here 
also before passing away. So "The Towers" will 
always be a special place for me. 

But it is also a special place for others who live 
here, particularly the seniors and elderly. Yes, 
many cannot afford to live anywhere else. But it is 
special for more reasons than money. 

Hunting Towers is almost a stately structure, built 
with skills that have long vanished. There is a 
certain pride to living here, and I see that pride 



especially in the eyes of the seniors and elderly 
residents. To uproot them would rob them of 
peace of mind and a certain kind of dignity, I 
think. 

With your help, hopefully Hunting Towers will be 
kept intact 

Thomas Bouve 
Hunting Towers 
Apartment #16 



bcc 

Subject Hunting Towers Resolution, City Council Meeting, April 24,2007 

To the Esteemed Mayor Euille, Vice Mayor Macdonald, and City COI-~ncil members Del 
Pepper, Ludwig Gaines, Rob Krupicka, Timothy Lovain and Paul Smedberg: 

As I contemplate the tumultuous years we residents at Hunting Towers and Hunting 
Terrace have experienced, starting even before the Virginia Department of 
Transportation (VDOT) purchased our 11 buildings over the course of 2001 (which as 
you know, now number 7 buildings, and will soon number 2) -- I am exceedingly grateful 
to you for bringing forth the robust Hunting Towers Resolution tonight. With great 
humility and abundant gratitude, I urge you to approve it unanimously. 

For nearly 5 years I have spoken as the president of the Hunting Towers & Hunting 
Terrace Tenants' Association, but now I offer some personal words. 

When I moved into my apartment at Hunting Towers ten years ago this past March, I 
was in very bad shape. I had barely survived a major life blow up due to the fact I had 
been a whistle blower in New York City in a federal case, which led to further stressful 
experiences on a Wall Street trading .floor. I had also gone through a divorce, and had 
lost everything, including my brain. I needed to heal from years of high level stress and 
post traumatic stress disorder. 

And so, although I was born in Arlington, Alexandria's Hunting Towers became my 
refuge, while God became both my refuge and my strength in recovery. 
Socio-economically and culturally diverse, beautiful historic Alexandria became my 
welcoming new home, with the soothing Potomac River flowing right outside my 
apartment windows. I was 'thankful that I could afford to live here at Hunting Towers 
while I healed. 

This is yet another reason why I am so hopeful that Hunting Towers can be preserved 
affordably for generations to come, for workforce, elderly and special needs residents. I 
never thought I would need a safe affordable place to heal -- never thought I would be a 
"special needs" resident, at least for a time. Given the unpredictable world in which we 
live, there will always be a need for affordable apartment bl-~ildings like Hunting Towers. 
They are well worth being rehabilitated and preserved, just like I was, and still am, while 
living within them! 

In closing, I thank each of you, in your own special ways, for helping us residents at 
Hunting Towers and Hunting Terrace over the past difficult years, and personally, for 
what you may not know you and your welcomirrg City have done - for helping to bring 



me back to a productive and contributing life. 

I applaud the fact that you have made HOUSING FOR ALL a major City goal, in order 
to maintain community diversity, which invigorates our local economy and each one of 
us. I applaud your equitable and faithful leadership as well. I am most proud, on nights 
like this, to be an Alexandrian. Thank you. 

Most sincerely, 

Ardith Campbell Dentzer 



Mieke Fay 
Cmlfay-77@yahoo.com> 

04/24/2007 04: 12 PM 

To Alexvamayor@aol.com, Councilmangaines@aol.com, 
rob@krupicka.com, macdonaldcouncil@msn.com, 
DELPepper@aol.com, PaulCSmedberg@aol.com, 

cc jackie. henderson@alexandriava.gov 

bcc 

Subject Hunting Towers Resolution, City Council Meeting, April 24,2007 

To Mayor Euille, Vice Mayor Macdonald, and the City Council, 

I urge you to approve tonight's Hunting Towers Resolution to preserve affordable housing in your 
city. I have lived in Hunting Towers since I came to Alexandria nearly seven years ago for 
graduate school. Upon completing my studies I was fortunate to find a job in as an educator in a 
local museum and decided to stay in Alexandna. The City is a fantastic place to live: plenty of 
cultural events, restaurants, the waterfront, and a vibrant arts community, and I would like to stay 
here as long as possible. 

It is my hope that Alexandria will continue to be a diverse place that everyone can enjoy and live 
in. As a non-profit employee who serves the public on a daily basis, I need and deserve to be 
able to live in the community I serve. If affordable housing is preserved, I will be able to do this. 

Please vote to approve the Hunting Towers Resolution. Thank you for considering my 
comments. 

Sincerely, 
Mieke Fay 

Ahhh ... imagining that irresistible "new car" smell? 
Check out new cars at Yahoo! Autos. 



"MAURICE BARBOZA" 
<mbarboza@malldc.org> 

04/23/2007 10:50 AM 

To <PaulCSmedberg@aol.com>, <delpepper@aol.com>, 
<Council@krupicka.com>, <councilmangaines@aoI.com>, 
<macdonaldcouncil@msn.com>, "Alexvamayor@aol. com" 

cc "Pat Mann" <Pat.Mann@alexandriava.gov>, 

<Jackie.Henderson@alexandriava.gov> 
bcc 

Subject 

Dear Council Members, 

I commend the city staff for an excellent analysis of Councilman Krupicka's Affordable Housing 
Resolution, Item #24, on the Council's agenda for this Tuesday. 

This is an historic statement of intent for present and future generations that Alexandria, and Old 
Town in particular, should not continue to become a "silver spoon" community, open only to those in 
the 99th percentile of income. We are indebted to our fellow citizens and council members, past and 
present, over several decades, who reminded city leaders of the urgency to stem the tide of runaway 
housing prices that are causing Alexandrians to sever work, religious, community and generational 
ties and become economic refugees wandering the region's nooks and crannies in search of shrinking 
affordable housing. 

I urge each of you to make this vote unanimous and resounding throughout Northern Virginia. 

With best wishes, 

Maurice A. Barboza 
Hunting Creek Stakeholders Panel 
1202 South Washington Street, Suite 606c 
Alexandria, VA 22314 
Tel: 703-299-0408 
efax: 1-360-252-8384 




